NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23rd JUNE 2014

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr. M-C Oswald Jones.  Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.F.Boucher.

Mrs. J.Childs
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr. Sophia Steel.

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.
3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 7th May were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5
Matters Arising from Minutes.


None.


6
Parish Maintenance Scheme.

The overgrown hedge at Buckland/A2 towards the hill was reported and has been cut back making for 
better visibility.

Mansfields Farms have replaced the Church Sign that was damaged whilst hedge cutting.

Andrew Bowles to be contacted regarding the lack of drainage in Provender Lane.

Fly tipping of tyres was reported by the PC and has been cleared from Buckland.

Several pot holes in Lewson Street have been reported by the PC and repaired.
7.
Planning Permission. 

None received although it was agreed to contact the planning department as parishioners had advised the 
Chairman of plans submitted by Provender, Provender Lane.

8.
Councillor's Reports


Cllr. Ron Cox reported more pot holes in Lewson Street.


Cllr. M-C Oswald Jones reported three pot holes in Buckland by the railway crossing.


Cllr. Tony Trim reported the road breaking away in Provender Lane by the 'S' bend.
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9.
Correspondence

Several e mails had been received from Mr. Graeme Seargeant regarding the proposed development at 
the old Wyevale Nursery site.

SBC are implementing a paperless consultation system via e mail pooling planning resources with 
Maidstone Borough council.

Village events and issues will be reported weekly by KM newspaper under village opportunity.

A letter had been received from the Milestone Society requesting the Parish Councils advise them of old 
milestones in the area.  Cllr. M-C Oswald Jones to notify them of one in Bysing Wood on the pathway.

An e mail had been received from Norton Sports Club from Mr. Robert Thomas requesting that the 
Parish Council advise people of the activity of  The Sports Club.  Cllr.A.Trim will reply.

An e mail and poster had been received from Luke Versteeg advising of a property share ownership for 
sale in Lynsted.  The poster will be placed on the PC Notice Board.
10.
Finance.

10.1
The Parish Council annual accounts for 2013/2014 were approved.
10.2
The balance of the bank account as at 7th May was  £7754.53p.
10.3
The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000482
   Norton Village Hall Mgt. Comm
Hire of Hall 23/06/2014 
£ 12.   00


000483
   Mrs.J.Childs



Clerks Salary


£699.  84

11.
Items for next Meeting


It was agreed by Councillors that should plans be submitted by Legal & General for the old Wyevale 
Nursery site prior to the next Parish Council meeting then an extraordinary meeting would be called.
12.
Any other Business

None.

13.
Date of Next Meeting


Monday 1st September 2014.















Meeting closed at 8.35p.m.
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